
PUBLIC NOTICE:  INVITATION OF COMMENTS 

Pursuant to Section 45-22.2-9(c)(2) of the General Laws of Rhode Island, the Division of 
Statewide Planning hereby invites comments from the public, regional and state agencies, 
contiguous municipalities, and other interested parties regarding the local comprehensive plan 
document listed below. 

Warwick – Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendments 
Encouraging Solar in the Built Environment 

ID#: WAR-A1-22 
 

Posted May 05, 2022 
 

Amend the Comprehensive Plan 2013-2033 regarding regulations for the installation and siting 
of solar energy systems. The Amendment is currently under review by the State to ensure 
“consistency with the goals and intent established in the [Comprehensive Planning Act] and in 
the State Guide Plan.”  The comment period shall extend for thirty days from the posted date.  
All comments should reference the document title and identifier number, and should be 
submitted to: 

Benny Bergantino, Principal Planner 
Division of Statewide Planning 
235 Promenade St., Suite 230 
Providence, RI  02908 
 
Voice: (401) 222-1755 
Fax: (401) 222-2083 
Email: Benny.Bergantino@doa.ri.gov 



City of Warwick
Proposed comprehensive plan amendments
Encouraging solar in the built environment.



• Preserve existing forests, 
farmland, and open space 
from solar development by 
restricting solar 
development to developed 
commercial and industrial 
areas.



…such as micro-scale solar or 
wind power…



Federal & State tax incentives 
generate development 
pressure that favors solar 
arrays in undeveloped areas, 
thereby compromising 
forests, open space, and field 
areas.

Developing local solar siting 
policy that focuses on existing 
developed commercial & 
industrial areas with large 
parking lots and rooftops.



Upon observing three solar 
facilities which have been 
installed via the zoning 
amendment process (RIGL 45-
24-51), and through the 
course of developing solar 
policy, there is a clear public 
consensus to focus solar 
arrays within existing 
developed commercial & 
industrial areas –perhaps 
through accessory use solar 
canopies and rooftop solar. 

Preserving existing, 
undeveloped forest tracts, 
whether by open space 
preservation, or in concert 
with residential zoning 
districts parameters, is 
preferred.



Consider allowing solar 
canopies as an accessory use 
in commercial and industrial 
zones by building permit 
without extensive Planning or 
Zoning Board Review.



Encourage private 
sector to augment 
fossil fuels with solar 
power on sites that 
are already 
developed. Provide regulations that 

encourage solar canopies 
and rooftop solar in 
existing commercial areas.


